國立勤益科技大學99學年度四技日間部轉學生招生考試試題卷 系級: 科目: 准考證號碼: (考生自填) 考生注意事項: ·、考試時間80分鐘。 請按照答案表格式依序做答,否則不予計分。 1. Smoking damages your heart, which is the most important ____ in your body. A. model B. supply C. tunnel D. organ 2. The patient felt happy after the doctor carefully _____ his chest and said, "You're fine." A. celebrated B. considered C. examined D. employed 3. On my way to the station, I ran _____ a friend of mine I hadn't seen for years. A. up B. at C. into D. through 4. Our teacher asked us to _____ the first five lessons because he said many of the questions on the test might be based on those lessons. A. review B. receive C. promise D. obey 5. John is handsome and rich. _____, he is kind, which is why Mary is so crazy about him. A. For all B. At all C. In all D. Above all 6. Because of H1N1, everyone of us gets nervous and frightened whenever we hear somebody _____. A. crow B. cure C. cough D. clap 7. You've been wasting too much time _____ TV. If you fool around like this, you'll be sorry sooner or later. A. to watch B. watching C. watched D. watch 8. I'm _____ of my only son, who not only does well in school, but treats people politely. A. sick B. full C. proud D. amazed 9. I'm afraid I can't join you in going to the movies this weekend; I have many things to ____ with. A. deal B. do C. make D. get 10. What do you want to be when you _____? A. bring up B. turn up C. make up D. grow up 11. If I _____ money three years ago, I would have bought that house right away. Unfortunately, I was broke then. A. had B. have C. had had D. would have 12. John is hard to get along with because he likes to find fault _____ others. A. to B. of C. at D. with 13. The Chinese eat things with chopsticks, while the Westerners eat things with a knife and a _____. A. stick B. fork C. cup D. napkin

Dragon boat races and zongzi (rice dumplings) are essential for (16) the Dragon Boat Festival, and both have an important traditional story (17) them. It is the story of Qu Yuan, a patriot who served the king of Chu during the Warring States Period. At first, he served loyally, but in time found himself disliked by the king. In 295 B.C., after the king continually rejected his advice, Qu Yuan tied a stone to his chest and jumped into the Miluo River. The local people, who loved the great patriot, rushed

14. Ann just came back from Japan. She _____ there for a business trip. A. went

15. John has lived in Kaohsiung for more than ten years. He must love _____. A.

B. goes C. go to D. has gone

live there B. there's lifestyle C. it there D. there it

out in boats to save him, but (18). Afterward, they (19) rice into the water as a sacrifice to Qu Yuan. As the practice continued, they started wrapping the rice in bamboo leaves to keep the fish (20) it.

From this, people have developed the modern dragon boat race, as well as the much-loved rice dumpling.

- 16. A. learning B. celebrating C. singing D. speaking
- 17. A. between B. among C. below D. behind
- 18. A. lost B. got lost C. failed D. missed
- 19. A. grew B. threw C. blew D. flew
- 20. A. from eating B. to eat C. not eat D. away
- 21~25 題

The Eiffel Tower is one of the most famous buildings in the world. Its picture is on everything from postcards (21) T-shirts. The Eiffel Tower was (22) by Alexandre Gustave Eiffel, and was built in 1889. At the time, many artists and writers thought it was ugly and would take away from the (23) of Paris. In fact, the tower was almost (24) down in 1909. It was left standing only (25) people decided it was the perfect place for radio and television antennas. The Eiffel Tower was the tallest building in the world until 1930.

- 21. A. to B. and C. and also D. and from
- 22. A. signed B. designed C. assigned. D. resigned
- 23. A. city B. people C. beauty D. area
- 24. A. torn B. worn C. sold D. fell
- 25. A. why B. if C. because D. until
- 26~30 題

A typhoon (26) to Taiwan last week. People were prepared for the dangerous storm. Some students had been looking (27) to (28) a holiday when the typhoon hit. It was better to stay (29) instead of going out, but some people preferred to go to the beach. They got (30) when they saw the huge waves.

- 26. A. have come B. come C. coming D. came
- 27. A. over B. against C. back D. forward
- 28. A. have B. having C. had D. has
- 29. A. inside B. inside home C. in home D. back home
- 30. A. exciting B. excite C. excited D. excitement

31 題

Alex Brown 168 E. Park St. San Francisco, CA 94188 U.S.A.

> Mr. John Byron 6F No.185 Kung-kwan Rd. Taipei, Taiwan 112 R.O.C.



31 Who is going to receive this letter? A. Alex Brown. B. John Byron. C. San Francisco. D. Kung-kwan.

It is always important to wear a helmet when you ride a bicycle. If you fall, you may get hurt. Careless people who do not wear helmets can die from a serious accident. Just imagine being hit by a car when you do not have a helmet on. You can hit your head really hard! So, be careful whenever you ride a bike and keep that helmet on your head at all times.

- 32. Which of the following is **NOT** a reason to wear a helmet? A. It can save your life B. It can stop you from getting hurt C. It keeps your head safe. D. It makes you look fashionable.
- 33. Which of the following is **NOT** true? A. People wear helmets when they ride bicycles B. You can hit your head and die if you don't wear a helmet. C. People who wear helmets are stupid. D. If you fall off of the bike, you can get hurt.

34~36 題

Little Italy

The only real Italian restaurant in town! Come taste our delicious pasta, steaks, and drinks. Enjoy Italian music, too! We're open every day except Monday, from 11:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. 435-8245

Paris in Taiwan

If you haven't tried our French meals, you're missing big! Discover why French food is so popular at Paris in Taiwan. We have many wines to choose from. Open nightly 5:00 to 12:00. 446-2343

Ichiban

Are you interested in healthful food? Japanese food cooked the Ichiban way is best for you. Fresh seafood, meat, and vegetables every day from 11:30 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 459-2398

Indian Vegetarian Heaven

It doesn't matter whether you're a vegetarian or not. Indian Vegetarian Heaven has clean and tasty food for everyone. Closed on Tuesdays. For reservations, call 449-4081.

- 34. Which restaurants are NOT open seven days a week? A. Paris in Taiwan and Little Italy. B. Ichiban and Indian Vegetarian Heaven. C. Paris in Taiwan and Ichiban. D. Little Italy and Indian Vegetarian Heaven.
- 35. Which restaurant serves Japanese food? A. Little Italy. B. Paris in Taiwan. C. Ichiban. D. Indian Vegetarian Heaven.
- 36. Which restaurant advertises its steaks? A. Little Italy. B. Paris in Taiwan. C. Ichiban. D. Indian Vegetarian Heaven.

37~40 題

Today, people call English "the international language. "In fact, it has always been an international language. English has always borrowed from other languages. It is full of words from around the world, from France to China. English comes from Anglo-Saxon, or Old English. However, as many as half the words in the average English dictionary come from other languages. Most of these words are from French, Latin and Greek, but others come from many different languages.

- 37. How many words in the average English dictionary come from other languages? A. All the words B. None C. Half the words. D. One thousand words
- 38. What does the story say about English? A. People all over the world speak it. B. People speak it in China. C. It is made up of many foreign words D. All English words are from foreign countries
- 39. What is a "dictionary?" A. A foreign language. B. An Anglo-Saxon /Old English word. C. A book full of pictures only and no words. D. A book full of words and what they mean.
- 40. Which language is the story mainly talking about? A. English. B. French. C.

Latin. D. Greek. 41~42 題 It is often said that humans are one of the few animals that can misunderstand each other. One of the reasons for this is differences in the meaning of body language. Such differences include simple gestures like pointing and nodding. An American points to his head when he thinks someone is clever. However, in Europe, this means he or she is stupid. Sometimes using the wrong gesture may get us into trouble. our culture, nodding our heads up and down means "yes" and shaking our heads from side to side means "no." However, in parts of India, Greece and Turkey, the opposite is true. The meaning of gestures can also change over time. In the 1960s, the "V" sign meant "peace." However, during World War II in England, it meant "victory." Obviously, body language can be very confusing when people from different cultures, or even different generations. 41. Human beings are different from animals in that _____. A. human beings don't use body language B. human body language is culture specific C. human beings use body language more often than animals D. human body language is universal. 42. If you accept your Greek friend's invitation, you should your head. A. point B. nod C. pat at D. shake 43~46題 In France, in 1997, the nation was shocked by the case of two university students in Paris who went on a shooting spree during an attempted robbery. Yves Blanc and Natalie Trudeau, two seemingly ordinary students, planned to rob a jewellery store, but since they had no weapons, they decided they would need to steal some guns first. The killings took place when they were caught trying to rob a gun store. Blanc killed five policemen before shooting and killing himself. Many people noticed that this case bore a number of similarities to the plot of the film, Natural Born Killers, by the famous America director Oliver Stone. In this film, two lovers carry out a series of extremely violent robberies and seem to take pleasure in killing people. 43. The two French students' main reason for robbing the gun store was to obtain weapons for use in another robbery. B. to kill lots of people using the C. to kill police officers. D. to kill themselves. guns in the store. 44. The author feels that the fact that the two French students carried out a violent robbery is shocking because ____. A. they were poorly-educated B. they liked watching Natural Born Killers C. they both seemed to be normal people would rather commit suicide than be arrested 45. In Paragraph 2, the author wants to indicate that *Natural Born Killers* _____. A. is a very violent movie B. was made by a famous American director violence appear romantic D. might have given the two French students the idea for their crime 46. From this passage we can conclude that ____. A. human beings were born evil

imitation D. American films are full of violence 47~50題 Shirin Ebadi, an Iranian lawyer, was awarded the Nobel Peace Prize for 2003. Prior to winning the prize, Ebadi worked as a judge. However, she was forced to step down after the Islamic revolution in 1979. Since then, Ebadi has worked as a lawyer and has been imprisoned many times by Iranian officials for working on controversial cases. Besides being a lawyer, Ebadi also teaches at the University of Tehran. The Nobel Committee chose Ebadi for her activism in the areas of human rights and democracy. She is also dedicated to helping children and promoting women in politics in Iran.

B. education corrupts young people's minds C. people sometimes commit crime by

47. According to the passage, why did Shirin Ebadi win the Nobel Peace Prize? A.

- She is a human rights activist and works for democracy. B. Ebadi won the award for being a good judge. C. She was the first Iranian female lawyer. D. She was involved in controversial cases.
- 48. Why did Shirin Ebadi have to stop working as a judge? A. She quit being a judge because she wanted to raise a family. B. The town in which she lived no longer needed a judge. C. There were not enough court cases for her to keep working. D. She was forced to stop working by the new Islamic government.
- 49. According to the passage, which of the following statements is NOT true? A. Shirin Ebadi is an activist from Iran. B. The Nobel Committee did not award prizes in 2003. C. The Islamic revolution in Iran happened in 1979. D. Shirin Ebadi also works as a teacher at a university.
- 50. Which of the following would make a suitable title for this passage? A. How to Be a Lawyer in Iran B. The History of the Islamic Revolution C. A Guide to This Year's Nobel Prize Winners D. Iranian Activist Wins Nobel Peace Prize